

September 1, 2006

Michigan Chapter Associated General Contractors of America

Re: AGC Build Michigan Award

To Whom It May Concern:

I have worked together with Moore Trosper Construction Company on a construction project for Ingham County Medical Care Facility during the past year.

Our plan to add a 13,000+ square foot wing to an existing 30 year old building presented many unusual challenges. Yet Moore Trosper demonstrated their willingness and ability to accept these challenges. Their efforts on our behalf gave Ingham County a "state of the art" facility for the elderly. During weekly construction meetings, Moore Trosper not only kept the facility informed of progress, but also made administration aware of issues and potential cost savings. In addition, the facility is situated on 126 acres of woods and wetlands. Moore Trosper was always sensitive to these surroundings throughout the project.

The new Rehab Center opened in April of 2006 with a great deal of publicity: TV, radio, billboards, and planned community events to recognize the new rehabilitation program. Moore Trosper participated in all of these events. The reaction by the community to this new unit has been very positive. Surveys sent to discharging patients are being returned with favorable comments.

Seldom have I been able to make such an unqualified recommendation regarding a company and its performance. I have no hesitation in advising you to present Moore Trosper with this outstanding award.

Sincerely,

Susan O'Shea Administrator

SOS/jbf